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SYNOPSIS OF STAFF CONGRESS MEETING August 3, 1989: 
--The next Staff Congress meeting will be held on September 14, 1989 in UC 108, 1:00-3:00 p.m. Guests from the 
University community are welcome. However, if you wish to raise a topic for discussion, please notify 
Donna Gosney two weeks prior to the meeting, so that you can be put on the agenda. 
--Peg will be sending letters to Staff Congress members seeking comments on the Staff Congress Orientation 
Program. Please return these to Peg as soon as possible. 
--The Executive Council will only meet with Dr. Scholes on the ~nday prior to each Staff Congress meeting. 
--Vice President Sue Roth reported on the Regents Meeting on July 26. The next Regents meeting is scheduled 
for November 1. 
--BENEFITS COMMITTEE presented a recommendation concerning the Short-Term Disability Insurance. It passed 
with minor changes. 
--POLICIES COMMITTEE presented their questions and recommendations to the Draft of the Grievance Policy. 
--For those unaware, NKU is no longer a testing site for the GED. You are referred to the Covington Adult 
Learning Lab. (292-5864) for this service. 
--Kathy Dewberry and Jim Wilson submitted their resignations from Staff Congress. 
--Two new members were appointed. Tom Skinner (Professional Employment Category) and Jeff Morehead 
representing Administrative Affairs employees. 
--Skateboards are prohibited on campus. Signs to this effect will soon be posted. 
***************************************************************************************************** 
MESSAGES FROM TI-lE OFFICE SECREI'ARY ... 
A hearty Thank You for the interdepartmental envelopes. The response was overwhelming and I believe I have a 
supply on hand for the next year! 

Cindy Dickens expressed her appreciation to members at the Staff Congress Orientation for wearing their NKU 
badges. This is very helpful for students and fellow workers for placing names with faces. You are reminded 
that if you want a name tag, you only need to contact the Personnel Office. 

IN TIIE HOSPITAL: 
Darla Fahlbusch is slowing improving. Her family extends a warm Thank You for your concern, cards & 
participation in the blood drive. However, due to circumstances, visitation is still limited to family 
members. 

FAREWELLS: 
Doris Bailey - ReEntry Center 
Julie Ross- Personnel Services 
Sandy Thornton - Public Safety 

NEW HIRES: 
Scott A Balcar - Fin & Oper Audit 
Claire M Newman- Accts/Payable 
Pamela J Bevan - Technology 
Patrick J Ryan - Athletics 
Rebecca A Gilfillen - Bio Science 
Nancy L Willoughby - Media Services 

TRANSFERS: 

Gary Eith - Community Ed 
Iris M Tiedt - Education 
Terri Neidenbach - College of Business 

Pamela Gewin - Chase 
Nancy Pierce Reid - S I S 
Mike Flannery- Steely Library 

Nancy Parsley - ACT Center( correction from last month) 
Brenda J Huck - Physical Plant Mildred C Becker - Campus Rec 
Herb Bell - Athletics Deborah K Pope - Academic Compt 
Stephanie Rousseau- Admission Joni B Cooley- Physical Plant 
Bernie J Deaton- Public Safety Linda G Smoke- Steely Library 
Joan M Thomas - Accts/Payable Anthony D Hall - Public Safety 
Cathy Harvey - Local School Services Chris Houston - Physical Plant 

JoAnn Scarf - Allied Health 



BUNDLES OF JOY: 
BECKY MYERS- Budget- son, Joshua Michael, born July 29, 7lbs. 11 oz., 20 1/2 inches. 
DOLORES THELEN- Accounts/Payable- granddaughter, Melia McCreary, born July 26, 8 lbs. 14 oz. 
JEFF MARTZ- Physical Plant- daughter, Jennifer Anne, born August 9, 9lbs. 15 oz., 21 inches. 
RALPH MARTZ- Campus Planning- granddaughter, Jennifer Anne. 

CONDOLENCES: 
To Pat Markus, Professional Studies, and her family on the death of her mother Jewell Stieby. 
To Jane Schwierjohann, Business Affairs, and her family on the death of her father Henry Paolucci. 

REMINDERS: 
Open enrollment for Dental and Health Care will be in late October. More information to follow. 

Health Insurance UpDate. •.. 
Drs. Lea, Hensley and Lavendar OB/GYNs are now under contract with Pru-Care as of August 1, 1989. You do not 
need a referral for OB/GYN. 

Staff Awards Luncheon. •.. 
Staff Awards Day will be held on Thursday, September 28th, at 12 noon. Guests will receive a ticket prior to 
that date for the luncheon. 
Employees not receiving an award who wish to attend may purchase tickets in the Personnel Office, Room 711A, at 
least a week prior to the luncheon. The cost of the luncheon will be $5.50 per person. Remember, you must 
have a ticket for the luncheon. If you have any questions regarding the Staff Awards Day or the luncheon, 
please call Barbara Herald X 6387. 

PJan to join us in honoring the following employees. .. 
5YRSERVICE 5YRSERVICE 5YRSERVICE 10 YR SERVICE 15 YR SERVICE ATTENDANCE 
Don Ashcraft Marilyn Henderson Nancy Trimbur Donald McKenzie Dennis Hartig Peg Goodrich 
Sheila Bell Jill Herald Carole Vulhop Jack Menninger Barb Herald Thelma Gross 
Michael Berry Howard Hoffman June Whitaker LaVerne Mulligan Bonnie Lowe Jackie Haubner 
Robert Bove Kenneth Koester Linda Wright Shirley Raleigh Brenda Rigg Mary McGrath 
Linda Bray Clark Kyle Mary Paula Schuh Elvera Rudd Janet Neltner 
Barbara Brown Barbara Martin 10 YR SERVICE Gladys Smith Sharon Taylor Mary Perkins 
Judith Brueggen Deborah Moellman A Dale Adams Henry Stephens Phyllis Weeland Donna Rosse 
Iris Catron Marcia Niemer Mary Jo Bryson Bonnie Voelker Marcella Ziegler Tony Santini 
Betty Daniels Alice Phirman Sonda Cummins Ann Whittle Bill Schack 
Charles Daniels Mildred Pyke Richard Feist Ma.-y Wilson 35 YR SERVICE Chris Wenstrup 
William Davis Raymond Rarnmelsberg Dorothy Gammon ..-! Robert Knauf 
Gail Demoss Paul Reichardt George Goedel 
Pat Diesman Nancy Reid Daniel Henry 15 YR SERVICE ATTENDANCE A WARDS 
Barbara Faeth Linda Reynolds Jeannine Holtz James Alford Don Ashcraft 
Joe Flowers Susan Roth Vanessa Johnson Donna Bridewell John Dawn 
Roger Goins Ruth Saccone Carolyn Kathman Garry Casson Mary Beth Dowd 
Gary Graff Constance Schwierjohann Janet Krebs Carol Crowley Shirley Gallicchio 
John Haynes Russell Smith Margaret Lester Shirley Gallicchio Gail Goede! 

You can buy a man's time; you can buy his physical presence at a given place; you can even buy a measured 
number of his skilled muscular motions per hour. But you can not buy enthusiasm . . . you can not buy loyalty 
... you can not buy the devotion of hearts, minds, or souls. You must earn these. CLARENCE FRANCIS 

REMEMBER TO SHARE TillS NEWSLEITER WITII TilE FACULTY IN YOUR DEP ARTMENTII 
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